RICHARD D. LOEWENBERG, M. D.

PLETCHER BLDG., SUITE 6
238 EIGHTEENTH STREET
PSYCHIATRY AND NEUROLOGY BAKERSFIELD, CALIFORNIA TELEPHONE 3-1338 — 4-0525

August 15, 1952

Dr. Hanna Fenichel
582 North Wilcox Avenue
Los Angeles lj, California

Dear Dr, Fenichel:

This will probably find you on vacation and,
I hope, well enjoying yourself.

We went through a rather shaky period lately,
which put out of action most of our public buildings,
including hospitals. It would be an exaggeration to call
it "fun"; however, the public's morale was far superior
to the various ominous predictionss I was quite in-
trigued by observations of the grim humor attitude.

As our libraries don't work properly either, I
wonder whether you can help outs Do you still have a
reprint of your husband's "Ueber Trophae und Triumph",
Z XXIV, 19397 Maybe even Bertram D. Lewen's "Psycho-
analysis of Elation"?

As far as our loeal scene goes, with sand=-
storms, encephalitis, earthquakes, etc., I am afraid I
have no contributions to offer to the issue of "Boredom",
as far as personal experiences go.

With best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Richard D. Loewenbérg, M.D.
RDL:z:hr



